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Dear Families, 
Last week we ran our first School Council 
meeting with our new Councillors, I would 
like to warmly welcome Jet Mull to School 
Council and welcome back Jan Phillips as 
a Co-opted member. We would also like to 
sincerely thank Jenni Jackson for her 6 
years of service as School Councillor. If 
you have any concerns, ideas or matters to 
be raised at School Council please speak 
to any of our members, they are: Presi-
dent: Belinda Knight, Secretary: Jodie 
Giove, Treasurer: Leah Cameron, other 
members: Jan Phillips, Jet Mull, Tracey 
Sinclair and myself. 
 

Student of the week 

Shakira Clarke, Lochie Tormey and 

Jacob Richards 

 

Junior School Council will run the Bike –

a– thon this Friday, the 28th March to raise 
money for Clinton and Michael’s long ride 
from Africa to London to raise money for the 
small and struggling community of Tionge in 
Zambia. (The boys are presently in Italy and 
only a few weeks to go!) Please support your 

children in this worthwhile charity event. 
 
I’d like to thank Andrea McCrae and Elliott 
and Cassady’s grandad for all the work they 
did last week in our gardens, the back of the 
school looks terrific! It would be great to see 
some more helpers up between 2 and 3 pm 
this Wednesday, Thursday and Friday too. 

March 25th 2014 

What’s On?.  

Wed. 26 Mar- Parents and Friends meet-
ing 9.00am  
Active After School 3.15– 4.15 pm  
 School photos –2pm 
Fri 28 Mar—JSC Bike-a-thon “Ride for 
Zambia” 



Before we complete our project next 
week with a celebration barby! 
 

This year our three Year 6 boys 
have decided to share the job of 
School Captains. Yesterday Lochie 
Tormey, Blake Sinclair and Blayne 
Bommer were presented with their 
badges and certificates from Darren 
Chester MP. I’m sure they will take 
on this task with great responsibility. 
 
Cheers, 
 

Jo Dacy-Broome 

Principal    
 

School Photos 

Tomorrow, Wednesday 26 March 

is school photo day.  Please 

make sure your children are 

wearing their school uniform to-

morrow.  A poster of the photo 

package options available is dis-

played in the corridor at school.  

Individual student envelopes to 

order photos are available at the 

office.  Family photo order enve-

lopes are also available. 

Parents and Friends Easter Raffle 

Welcome to our first fundraiser for 

the year.  If each student could do-

nate an egg it would be appreciated.  

The cost of tick-

ets will be 50c 

each.  If more 

tickets are re-

quired please 

ask at the office.  

Raffle drawn 4 

April. Thankyou to those who have 

already donated eggs and bought 

raffle tickets! 

Helpers required 

Please let us know if you can help 

out with a small group of children 

during our ‘Rotation Activities’ on 

Wednesday afternoons.  A great 

way to pass on some of your 

skills! It could be knitting, bead-

ing, mosaics, fishing, playing 

chess, wood working, golf, gar-

dening or a great number of other 

things. We have a small budget 

for materials and are planning to 

have groups no bigger than 5 stu-

dents. 

We plan to begin this “Clubs” pro-

gram at the beginning of Term 2 

and run a group for 5 weeks at a 

time. They will run from 1.45pm to 

3.15pm each Wednesday after-

noon. 

 
  



CHEESE AND BASIL MUF-

FINS 
 

1 ½ cups self raising flour 

½ cup grated cheese 

2 tablespoons snipped basil 

2 tablespoons oil 

¾ cup milk 

1 egg beaten 

 

Set oven to 200C.  Brush muffin pans 

with oil.  Mix flour, cheese, chives and 

bacon. Mix oil, milk and egg in another 

bowl.  Add milk mixture into flour and 

mix until JUST combined.  Don’t worry 

about the lumps. 

 

Spoon into muffin trays and cook for 

15 – 20 minutes. 

Serve with some butter and eat while 

hot if you can .. beautiful! 

 

 

RASPBERRY AND CHOCO-

LATE MUFFINS 
1 ½ cups self raising flour 

2 tablespoons caster sugar 

1 cup raspberries 

11/2 cup choc chips 

2 tablespoons butter (melted) 

¾ cup milk 

1 egg beaten 

 

Set oven to 200C.  Brush muffin 

pans with oil OR butter.  Mix 

flour,sugar, add raspberry and choc-

olate. 

 

Add melted butter, milk and egg to 

flour and mix well with a knife. 

 

Don’t over mix, just combine until 

lumpy. 

Spoon into muffin trays and cook 

for 15 – 20 minutes. 

 

ATTENTION ALL JUNIOR 
NETBALLERS 

who have expressed an in-
terest in the  

Bairnsdale Netball Associa-
tion Junior Tournament 
on Sunday 30th March: 

Netball training will be held 
weekly on a 

Wednesday from 3.45 until 
5pm at Lochiel Park. 

It is an expectation that 
those attending the tourna-

ment 
are at training. Other junior 

netballers welcome. 
Queries: Helen Nixon  

0427 541 530 
 
 



 
Orbost 
Hockey 

Associa-
tion  

presents 
“Hook-In-2

-Hockey” 
Where stars are born! 

Sign on night Tuesday 25 
March at 4.00pm 
$50 (new kit) or 

$20 (if you already have kit 
you can use again) 

6 week program 
Bowers St reserve 
Bowers St Orbost 

Contact Vicki Coote 
0408140397 

orbosthockey@live.com.au 
 

Junior Netball Training and 
Season Start 

Start: Sunday 27th April, 11am 
Cost: $55 

Age: Grade 4 to Year 7 
Registrations will be taken on the 

day 
Netball Training (for all interested 

Junior Netballers) 
Wednesdays 3.45 - 5.00pm 

Lochiel Park 
(Not during 
the school 
holidays) 
Queries: 

Helen 0427 
541 530 
Larissa 

0427 611 
381 

 
 

Net-Set-Go 
Registration and Program Start 

9.30 am, Sunday 27th April 
Lochiel Park Netball Court 

Net-Set-Go is a netball development 
program aimed at children 5-11 

years old  
and a pre-requisite for the Orbost 

Junior Netball Program 
Queries: Tricia Christy 0428541400 

 
ORBOST AUSKICK 2014 

Auskick season starts 27th April 
at 9:30am at Orbost Snowy 
Rovers Football Club ground. 
Registration is online only at 
aflauskick.com.au  . Cost $60. 
Auskick packs will be delivered 
directly to registered address 
once online registration and 
payment is completed.  
Register by 13th April to be eligi-
ble to receive four free tickets to 
a selected AFL game. 
 
No registrations can be taken 
on game day. For more infor-
mation contact Paul Herbert on 
0409542802. 
 
Any child who has a footy jump-

er from last season is urged to 

return it to John Welsh at Or-

bost Home hardware. 

 

 


